
 
Press Release 

On 14 October 2019, at Belgrade, Republic of Serbia, the Thai Parliamentary Delegation 
comprising Hon. Mrs. Pikulkeaw Krairiksh and Hon. Mr. Anusart Suwanmongkol, Senators, Hon. 
Mr. Sarawut Phetpanomporn, Hon. Ms. Nateepat Kulsetthasith and Hon. Mr. Santi Kiranand , 
Members of the House of Representatives attended the meeting of Standing  Committee on 
Democracy and Human Rights and considered the draft resolution on “Achieving Universal 
Health Coverage by 2030 : the role of parliaments in ensuring the right to health”.  In this 
regard, Hon. Mr. Sarawut Phetpanomporn debated on the role of the Thai parliament which 
enacted “Primary Health Care System Act”, early this year.  It promotes the sustainable activities of 
UHC (Universal Health Coverage) and enhances the universal health coverage system in 
order that all Thai citizen are able to have equal access to public health services. 
Furthermore, Thailand is pleased to share knowledge and experience with other countries 
and to cooperate with every sector for driving good health of global population and ensure 
that no one is left behind. After that, Hon. Mrs. Pikulkeaw Krairiksh together with Thai 
delegates proposed amendments to the draft resolution until the end of the session. 
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